Wiscasset Budget Committee Meeting

Wiscasset Municipal Building

January 7, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM at the Municipal Building.

Budget Committee members in attendance: Greg Shea, Judith Colby, Sherri Dunbar, Ed Polewarczyk, Richard Hanson, Constance Schumann and Steve Mehrl.  Also, present were Town Treasurer Jim George, Becky Applin and a student from Wiscasset High School.  Currently there are two vacant seats on the Committee.

Steve Mehrl introduced Constance Schumann to the Committee.  Constance filled one of the three vacant seats on the Committee.  Welcome aboard Constance!

Jim George and Becky Applin presented a plan to the Board for a more comprehensive, easily developed and understood budget process.  TRIO contains budgeting modules that are presented to the Department Heads to help them in preparing the yearly budgets.  

Also, a discussion was held on simplifying the expense breakout for the insurance coverage.  Portions of the property and casualty and workers compensation are currently in various department budgets.  They presented the Committee with a module all insurance, except Health and Dental, be in one account.  The account will be under General Government (25-35) Municipal Insurance.  The pros and cons were discussed with a lot on information and questions being shared.  

Greg Shea made a motion for the Committee to favor the shifting of insurance costs to a centralized account rather than the allocation method currently being used.  The motion was seconded by Sherri Dunbar.

The Committee discussed the impact on the various departments.  Specifically the Transfer Station.  Currently a portion of the revenue from Westport and Alna is allocated to workers compensation within the department’s budget.  Several scenarios were discussed as to how to break the money out and the Committee felt before we could endorse the plan further investigations had to be done on the impact of all Department Accounts.

At that point Greg Shea withdrew his motion.  Motion was seconded by Sherri Dunbar.

Greg Shea made the motion to accept the minutes of December 7th with corrections.  Motion was seconded by Sherri Dunbar.  Motion passed 7-0.

The Committee was informed that on January 21st at 6:30 p.m. there will be a 2009 Audit Presentation to the citizens of Wiscasset by the auditors.

Richard Hanson made the motion to adjourn.  Motion was seconded by Ed Polewarczyk.  Motion passed 7-0.

Having no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Judith Colby, Clerk

